ISSUE **3** 22/09/2023

Headlands Headlines

Message from Mrs Stamford

This week, our School Improvement Partner from the Local Authority has spent some time in and around the school and was incredibly impressed with the quality and calibre of our students work and their attitudes towards their learning which is fantastic.

Congratulations to all of our students for their superb conduct throughout the week.

Last night we enjoyed meeting Year 5 and 6 students at our open event. Children enjoyed making fireballs in Science, taking Eifel Tower Selfies in MFL and tasting the delicious curries from our lovely ladies in the canteen. We are back open to do it all again on Saturday morning from 10am-12pm. We can't wait to welcome and meet you all again.

This week we began our P6 lessons for year 11. Attendance for which has been absolutely brilliant, well done to all of our students who have showed they are committed to achieving their best in their GCSEs.

On Thursday next week we have our Year 11 Revision evening with a range of presentations around how parents can support their children through their final year of school. The Subject Leaders for Maths, English and Science will present along with Mrs Fairlamb on Mental Health and Mr Woolley around revision practices.

Mrs Stamford Head of School.

Mrs Bone's Newsflash

An amazing Open Evening last night - wonderful to see so many students with their parents / carers - coming to have a look around Headlands School and everything we have to offer here. A reminder to new parents, it is really important you submit your application as soon as possible. Yet again this year we have had a waiting list and we do not want to have disappointed children and families again in the summer next year. You can apply online here: https:// emsonline.eastriding.gov.uk/ CitizenPortal LIVE/en - this is

also available on the home page of the school website.

Last week I heard from two of our ex-students - Stephen and William Noble. It was wonderful to hear about their career journeys since leaving Headlands. In the summer Stephen graduated from Loughborough University with a 2.1 in Civil Engineering and last week he started his 44 weeks army officer training at Royal Military Academy Sandhurst. William is also flourishing at Loughborough university studying Mechanical engineering. He is now one

step closer to going to RAF Cranwell for his officer training. It is always great to hear from past students - so thank you for sharing your update with us! Stay in touch.

Have a great weekend, Mrs Bone Executive Headteacher



Congratulations to Abi Wallis who competed in the U13 girls 100m sprint at the Kingston Upon Hull September Open Athletics on Saturday, coming first in 13.45 seconds against 10 other girls, a massive 3 quarters of a second ahead of the rest of the field!



Bridlington RR · BIB: 430

Abi Wallis

PB: 13.29 · SB: 13.29

Result: 13.45 · w: +1.9

Lane: 5

Mental Health Support

Here are some national resources to support both parents and students with their mental health. Headlands School recommends and encourages these charities for education and support.

Mind is a charity which provides advice and support to empower anyone experiencing a mental health problem. mind.org.uk
Young Minds is the UK's leading charity fighting for children and young people's mental health. youngminds.org.uk
BEAT is the UK's eating disorder charity and its mission is to end the pain and suffering caused by eating disorders. beateatingdisorders.org.uk
The NHS website has information and support for your mental health. www.nhs.uk/mental-health
Samaritans volunteers are available for anyone who's struggling to cope or who needs someone to listen without judgement or pressure. Samaritans.org
Rethink is a charity which helps people severely affected by mental illness to improve their lives. rethink.org

There are further resources to help on the Headlands School Website under mental health and in the student planners. Please also feel free to contact Headlands School if you have any queries and let us know if you have concerns about your child's mental health so we can be aware of this.